
Cedarville University Cedarville University 

DigitalCommons@Cedarville DigitalCommons@Cedarville 

Cedarville College Bulletin University Publications 

7-1965 

Bulletin of Cedarville College, July 1965 Bulletin of Cedarville College, July 1965 

Cedarville College 

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin 

 Part of the Higher Education Commons, and the Organizational Communication Commons 

Recommended Citation Recommended Citation 
Cedarville College, "Bulletin of Cedarville College, July 1965" (1965). Cedarville College Bulletin. 81. 
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin/81 

This Book is brought to you for free and open access 
by DigitalCommons@Cedarville, a service of the 
Centennial Library. It has been accepted for inclusion 
in Cedarville College Bulletin by an authorized 
administrator of DigitalCommons@Cedarville. For 
more information, please contact 
digitalcommons@cedarville.edu. 

http://www.cedarville.edu/
http://www.cedarville.edu/
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/university_publications
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin?utm_source=digitalcommons.cedarville.edu%2Fcc_bulletin%2F81&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/1245?utm_source=digitalcommons.cedarville.edu%2Fcc_bulletin%2F81&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/335?utm_source=digitalcommons.cedarville.edu%2Fcc_bulletin%2F81&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin/81?utm_source=digitalcommons.cedarville.edu%2Fcc_bulletin%2F81&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
mailto:digitalcommons@cedarville.edu
http://www.cedarville.edu/Academics/Library.aspx
http://www.cedarville.edu/Academics/Library.aspx


July 1965, Vol. 47, No. 10 

ADDITION STARTED 

Construction is well under way on a $127, 000 addition to Faith Hall. 
Presently, the dormitory houses 70 girls, but an additional 80 girls can be 
accommodated when the 40-room addition is completed. 

The project will be ready by the fall semester. This additional facility 
will allow us to accommodate an anticipated enrollment of 700 students; The 
college decided to delay the building of a three-story, $350, 000 women's 
dormitory until next year. The addition to Faith Hall will serve as an ade­
quate substitute until· the new women's dormitory can be constructed. 

This summer the administration building will undergo many changes for 
the better. The exterior will be sandblasted and repainted. The north and 
south entrances tothe building will be remodeled to include aluminium glass 
doors, pillars supporting balconies, and the east doorway to the building 
will be closed. 

The old cafeteria building is now being converted for use as a post 
office and print shop. After the post office and print shop are transferred 
from the administration building, space will be available for additional ataff 
offices. 



Dear Friends: 

In our last message to you, we mentioned that the addition to Faith Hall 
must be ready by September. Construction is under way now, and we are 
assured by the contractor that the building can be occupied by the opening 
of the fall semester. 

It is impossible for me to stress as emphatically as I desire the absolute 
necessity for our new library. With a student body of 700 trying to use a 
library built for 225, we are facing a problem which can be solved in only 
one way: WE MUST BUILD A NEW LIBRARY. 

Every attempt will be made to begin construction of this library by 
January of 1966. It will cost $300,000, but by that time we will have slightly 
more than $100, 000 if all the commitments are met. 

Many friends of Cedarville College are to be congratulated for the way 
they have responded to the library appeal. Many have sacrificed in order 
to contribute to this cause. We are most grateful and thank all of you for 
your many gifts to the Library Fund. 

From a human standpoint, $300,000 is an impossible sum, but no more 
so than the $100, 000 appeared when we started. The solution to the problem 
i~ "God is able." Will you, with me, claim the promise of Jeremiah 33: 3, 
"Call unto Me, and I will answer thee, andshowtheegreatandmightythings, 
which thou knowest not. 11 What seems to be impossible with man, is surely 
not impossible with God. 

Sincerely in Christ, ,~u~I<~ 
CAMPUS NEWS 

Ninety students registered for 
summer school that started June 7 
and ended July 16. 

Dr. Clifford Johnson, Academic 
Dean, was encouraged over the suc­
cess of this year's summer school. 
The 90 students enrolled represent 
a healthy increase over the 56 that 

registered last year. A variety of 
25 courses were offered by 12 faculty 
members participating in this ses­
sion.· 

Dr. Johnson also reported that 
applications now being processed 
reveal that enrollment for the begin­
ning of the fall semester should total 
approximately seven hundred. 



Two traveling teams are representing the college this summer among 
our churches. The Royal-Heirs Trio started their tour on June 13 which 
will extend through August 14. Most of their engagements will be con­
centrated in the Midwest, including Ohio, Indiana, Illinois, Iowa, Michigan, 
Wisconsin, Minnesota, Pennsylvania, and West Virginia. 

The Heralders, a boys trumpet trio, are concentrating most of their 
ministry in the East. The tour began on June 14 and will end August 17. 
They will be visiting the following states: Indiana, Illinois, Iowa, Michigan, 
New York, Connecticut, New Jersey, Pennsylvania, and Virginia. 

Many churches visited by the teams have already expressed appreciation 
for the rich spiritual ministry brought to their people by these groups. 

ROYAL-HEIRS TRIO 

From left: Kathy Johnson, Tab­
ernacle Baptist, Seattle, Washington; 
Marlene Werner, First Baptist, 
Columbia Falls, Montana; Martie 
Brown, First Baptist, North Branch, 
Michigan; and Shirley Byrd, Hess­
ville Baptist, Hammond, Indiana. 
The name of the group is derived 
from Romans 8:16-17, " ... And if 
children, then heirs; heirs of God, 
and joint-heirs with Christ .... 11 

THE HERALDERS 

From left: Dale Foster, Im­
manuel Baptist, Fort Wayne, Indiana; 
Gordon Taylor, First B.a pt is t, 
Eldora, Iowa; Ted Oakley, Calvary 
Baptist, Midland, Michigan; and 
Gordon Griffin, T em p 1 e Baptist, 
Lincoln, Nebraska. The trumpeters 
have chosen as their group verse 
Psalm 98: 6, "With trumpets and 
sound of cornet make a joyful noise 
before the Lord, the King. 11 

A NOTE OF PRAISE 

As we evaluate the accomplishments of the past school year, we have 
much for which to be grateful. We are encouraged most by the spiritual 
growth of our students. An example of this is reflected in a letter received 
from students who ministered in the Xenia, Ohio, jail. 

They 11 
••• would like to express thanks for such a College as Cedarville 

whet>e we can put into practice what we ourselves have experienced through 
the person of Jesus Christ. This year we saw 12 men give their hearts fo 
Christ. This was two more than we had asked the Lord for previously i.n 
the year ... Next year, we look forward to an even greater harvest of souls .... " 



Return Requested --Cedarville College, Cedarv;lle, Ohio 

RIFE BURNS 

On June 30 fire swept through Rife Hall leaving it a total loss. This 
dormitory that normally houses 25 men was empty at the time and no one 
was injured. However, the college is now faced with the problem of finding 
3idqitional accommodations for the students that were scheduled to make 
their home in Rife Hall this fall. 

Friends of the college can help us to meet this emergency by investing 
their savings in series "C" bonds. Money received from the sale of these 
bonds will enable us to construct our new dormitory. 

LIBRARY 
Gifts 
Pledges 
Total 

BALANCE NEEDED IN GIFTS 

DORMITORY 

$66,749.39 
37, 335. 59 

Series "C" Bonds at 5o/o Interest 
BONDS TO BE SOLD 

$300,000.00 

104,084. 98 
$195, 915. 02 

$350,000.00 
132,000.00 

$218,000.00 
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